CITY OF BELVIDERE
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
AGENDA
Tuesday, October 25, 2016
City Council Chambers
401 Whitney Boulevard
5:30 pm

ROLL CALL

Members: Staff:

Becky Tobin, Chair Gina DelRose, Community Development Planner
Kris Bryan, Vice-Chair

Anna Gill Pivoras

Lisa Kummerow Ex-Officio:

David Kummerow Mike Chamberlain, Mayor

Filitsa Platopoulos

Vacant

MINUTES: Approve Minutes—September 27, 2016
PUBLIC COMMENT
NEW BUSINESS: None.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Work Plan

2017 Awards Program: property nominations

Promotional/Fund Raising Events: Hometown Christmas, Christmas Walk
Phase |l Survey: Presentation to City Council

Leath Warehouse Update: no updates

Maintenance Small Grant: no updates

10 Year Plan: Sent out RFPS

Expenditures: no updates

Neighbor’s Night- October 28, 2016 (refreshments and presentations)

OTHER BUSINESS:

Images of America Belvidere and Boone County
Royalties- no updates

Book Sales- no updates

DISCUSSION:

Underground Railroad in Boone County
Prohibition Era

Property Maintenance Assistance Program
Vacant Seat

COMMUNICATIONS/PLANNING REPORTS:
Staff Report:
Next Meeting Date: November 22, 2016

ADJOURNMENT

This agenda prepared by the Belvidere Community Development Department
For Quastions aor Camments call R15 R47-7177



CITY OF BELVIDERE
HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION MINUTES
September 27, 2016
5:30 pm
City Council Chambers

ROLL CALL
Members Present: Staff Present:
Becky Tobin, Chair Gina DelRose, Community Development Planner

Kris Bryan, Vice Chair
Filitsa Platopoulos
David Kummerow
Lisa Irvine Kummerow
Anna Gill Pivoras

Members Absent
Vacant

With a quorum present, Chair Becky Tobin called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

MINUTES: It was moved and seconded (Irvine Kummerow/Bryan) to approve the minutes
from the August 23, 2016 meeting. The motion carried unanimously.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

NEW BUSINESS: None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Certificate of Appropriateness for Demolition of 117 W. Hurlbut Avenue- Becky Tobin

clarified that the request (motion) before the commission was to unlandmark the building, not
to demolish the building.

Kris Bryan questioned if the Ida Public Library hired a realtor to assist them in selling the
residence.

Debbie Bloom (representing the Ida Public Library) stated that they did not hire a realtor. Ms.
Bloom stated that they listed the residence on multiple sites but most people that contacted
the Library with interest did not want to pay the estimated $20,000 in moving costs.

Kris Bryan questioned if the Library would rent the residence.

Debbie Bloom stated the Library has rented the property in the past and it was not a good
experience. Ms. Bloom stated that the property needs a lot of work.

Debbie Bloom stated that the Library will contact salvagers to remove desirable pieces of the
residence.

David Kummerow stated that he is concerned the property will continue to decline.

Filitsa Platapolous stated that it's a matter of pride in owning a historic property. When there
is no pride, the property loses its value.
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David Kummerow questioned if the Commission has the ability to protect landmarks from
falling into a state of disrepair.

Becky Tobin stated no.

Gina DelRose stated that the Commission has grants for landmark properties to help with
small maintenance projects but they cannot force a property owner to maintain the property
outside the standards of the City’s Property Maintenance Code.

David Kummerow asked if there is any chance that the Library would fix up the residence.

Lisa Kummerow asked if there is any chance that the Library would continue to try to sell the
property.

Debbie Bloom stated that the Library needs the land for their expansion.

Becky Tobin stated that she would prefer that the Library wait until they are absolutely
positive they will be expanding and the space needed is necessary.

Kris Bryan stated that the residence is fixable; he would like to see the demolition delayed.

David Kummerow stated that he would like to postpone the vote until the Library knows that
they are expanding.

Paul Ollman (architect) stated that the Library does not want to move forward unless they
know for a fact that the Commission’s vote is secured.

Debbie Bloom stated that once the house is torn down the Library Board will be more eager
to move forward.

David Kummerow questioned if the house is not able to be torn down, would the Library
move?

Debbie Bloom stated that the Library would like to stay in its current location.

Paul Ollman stated that the Library bought the surrounding properties so they could expand
and not be required to move.

David Kummerow stated that the Commission’s mission is to preserve the history of
Belvidere.

Becky Tobin stated that residents have contacted her asking why the Library is demolishing
a building if there is no immediate need for the space.

David Kummerow stated that the building is falling apart.
Becky Tobin stated that it is the Library’s responsibility to maintain the structure.

Debbie Bloom stated that the Library Board does not want to spend money on maintaining a
house that isn't going to be used.



City of Belvidere

Historic Preservation Commission
September 27, 2016

Page 3 of 6

Paul Oliman questioned what is spectacularly important about the house that it is worth
stopping the progress of a historic library. Paul Ollman stated that the Boone County
Historical Museum and the Belvidere YMCA had houses torn down for their expansions. The
Library is requesting to be able to do the same thing.

Debbie Bloom stated that the Library is considering adding an 800 square-foot community
room that is greatly needed.

Kris Bryan stated that the operation of the Library is more important than a residence. The
Library is more of a community asset, especially if the residence is going to continue to be
neglected.

Filitsa Platapolous agreed with Kris Bryan. Ms. Platapolous stated that if the property is not
going to be maintained, then the Commission can only do so much.

David Kummerow stated he does not want to see another historic structure torn down to
make room for a pharmacy or a gasoline station.

It was moved and seconded (Kummerow/Bryan) to withdraw 117 W. Hurlbut Avenue from
the City’s Local Landmark status. Motion carried with a 5-1 roll call vote. Lisa Irvine
Kummerow voted no.

Becky Tobin stated that if the residence is demolished, then the garage must be demolished
too.

Lisa Irvine Kummerow stated that she is worried about the Commission setting a precedent.

Work Plan
2017 Awards Program: There were no new nominations.

Promotional /Fund Raising Events: Becky Tobin stated that none of the residences
responded to the request of having a fall house tour. Ms. Tobin stated that the Commission
will need to think of a new fundraiser.

Phase 1l Survey: Becky Tobin stated that the consultant included old pictures from the
museum this time which was a nice touch. Ms. Tobin stated that there are not as many
historic properties in the survey.

Becky Tobin stated that the Commission should reach out to the owners of the contributing
properties from the previous survey as well as the current survey.

Gina DelRose stated that she can invite them to the next neighbors night function.

Leath Warehouse Update: Gina DelRose stated that she spoke with Gary Anderson and he is
very optimistic that the resubmittal his firm is preparing will be well received.

David Kummerow questioned if they are still looking for a developer.
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Becky Tobin stated that they are looking for a developer and that Gary Anderson’s firm will
most likely prepare the Request For Proposals.

Gina DelRose stated that the State of Illinois has an incentive program that allows for 20%
and 25% abatements. Another 25% abatement program is only offered for certain
municipalities currently but if the program becomes statewide, then it will greatly help the
redevelopment process.

Becky Tobin stated that this is why the City has lost potential projects; they have moved to the
areas that have the additional program.

Maintenance Small Grant: Gina DelRose stated that there were pictures of the Pearl Place
Apartments concrete repair work in the Commissioner’s packets and that a motion is needed
to approve the $1,000 reimbursement.

Becky Tobin stated that it appears only patch work was done.

Lisa Irvine Kummerow stated that she would have liked to have seen them match the
concrete color better.

David Kummerow stated that moving forward he would like to see new language in the grant
application listing the Commissions’ standard for work being done.

It was moved and seconded (Gill/lrvine Kummerow) to approve a $1,000 reimbursement to
the owners of Pearl Place Apartments per the small maintenance grant. Motion carried with a
6-0 roll call vote.

Expenditures: No updates

OTHER BUSINESS:
Images of American Belvidere and Boone County
Royalties: No updates

Book Sales: No updates

DISCUSSION:
Landmark homeowners’ social event- Gina DelRose stated that the next event is
scheduled for October 28, 2016.

Anna Gill Pivoras stated that the Boone County Historical Museum is reserved.

David Kummerow stated that the last event was a nice small group of very involved
residents. Mr. Kummerow stated that he received much positive feedback and follow-up
conversations from those who attended.

David Kummerow stated that he made a presentation to the Museum’s Board of Directors
and guests. There were 40-50 people in attendance and some people were also at the
Commission’s neighbor’s night event.
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David Kummerow stated that he got the impression that people liked knowing there was a
place to go to talk and ask questions. Mr. Kummerow stated that the public wants the Mayor
to attend the meetings.

Lisa Irvine Kummerow stated that at the Boone County Historical Museum’s event a
gentleman approached her and provided his business card. He stated that he was the only
architectural salvager in the area and would like to attend more museum and historical
preservation events.

David Kummerow stated that John Ahrens should be invited to the next neighbor’s night
event. Mr. Kummerow stated that there should also be a ghost themed night.

Becky Tobin stated that the ghost themed night would be good for the October meeting.
Anna Gill Pivoras stated that beyond the Historic Preservation Commission’s part, the group
of residents that attended the first neighbor’'s night had genuine interest and stayed a long

time talking amongst themselves.

David Kummerow stated that Anna Gill Pivoras had research on historic homes ready for
people to review.

Gina DelRose asked if the October 28™ meeting should be ghost themed.

Lisa Irvine Kummerow stated yes.

The Commission thought that the mayor should be a presenter.

Becky Tobin asked if the event should be held at the Museum again.

David Kummerow stated yes.

Anna Gill Pivoras stated that she believed that George Thomas should present.

David Kummerow agreed that George Thomas and the mayor should present at the next
meeting. Mr. Kummerow stated that attendees should be asked who they would like to be

the next presenters.

Becky Tobin stated that she believed John Ahrens and Mulligan Restoration in Rockford
would be good presenters.

David Kummerow stated that the newsletter should go out with the meeting announcement.
Lisa Irvine Kummerow questioned what kind of refreshments should be provided.

David Kummerow stated that the assortment at the first meeting was fine but the quantity
was too much.

Lisa Irvine Kummerow stated that the Museum had a potluck at their meeting and she
thought that was a great idea.
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David Kummerow stated that would be welcomed in the future.

Becky Tobin stated that the Commission can help with the cost of refreshments.
Anna Gill Pivoras stated that the Museum can provide the beverages.
Underground Railroad in Boone County- No updates

Prohibition Era- No updates

Property Maintenance Assistance Program- Gina DelRose stated that she turned the
grant application in to the Boone County Community Foundation.

Vacant Seat- Gina DelRose stated that she will contact people again before moving onto the
next candidate.

Kris Bryan stated that he would like to see if the Commission members could judge the live
windows for Hometown Christmas. Mr. Bryan stated that the Fire Department could help
judge as well.

Gina DelRose stated that she would contact the Chamber of Commerce.
COMMUNICATIONS/PLANNING REPORTS:

Staff Report: Gina DelRose stated that she attended a tax credit workshop at the Indian Hill
Manor in Rockford. Ms. DelRose stated that she was informed that the state will provide
presentations to communities regarding historic preservation and tax programs. Ms.
DelRose asked the Commission if they would like to schedule a presentation and invite
neighboring commissions and residents.

The Commission agreed to request a presentation for January.

NEXT MEETING DATE: October 25, 2016

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.

Recorded by

Gina DelRose, Community Development Planner
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[naugural Meeting of Historic Landowners

The Belvidere Historic
Preservation Commission
hosted its inaugural Neigh-
bors Night event on August
26, 2016 at the Boone Coun-
ty Historical Museum. Com-
missioners David and Lisa
Kummerow gave a presenta-
tion on renovating historic
properties. Van Dykes and
Hafele Catalogs which list
thousands of fixtures and
architectural pieces that are
appropriate for historic reno-
vations were made available
for attendees to review. The
Horton Brass Catalog which
was not available is also a
great resource tool. See page
3 for other resources to utilize
during renovation projects and
research of structures and resi-
dents.

Vintage post card of the State Street Bridge

found on eBay

\, 7R IS

The Swift House, 127 West
Locust Street

The night was a success
thanks in part to the resi-
dents that were in attend-
ance. They showed a true
interest and dedication in
preserving the heritage and
history of Belvidere. Bel-
videre and the Commission is
lucky to have residents that
have such an appreciation for
the City’s past, present and
future.

Due to this level of encour-
agement, the Commission
intends to host a neighbors
night event bi-monthly with
presentations provided that
would be beneficial to resi-
dents. The event is also in-
tended to allow residents to
meet each other and share

stories and questions.

1938 Press Phot showing National Sewing

Machine workers on strike
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704 North State St.
Belvidere, IL 61008

This house is |

currently on the

market. Any |

interested

parties may |

contact the
Belvidere Board
of Realtors for

inquiries.

215 N. State St.

Belvidere, IL

815-544-2719 §

Belvidere Daily Republican
Friday, September 14, 1990
If Walls Could Talk

By Kathy Sterbenc

Address: 704 N State St
Style: Colonial Revival
Year Builc: 1898

When Keith and Laurie Sofolo moved into the house at 704 N State St.
three weeks ago, they had a feeling some prominent residents had lived
there.

They were right— the place was home to a newspaper publisher, a postmaster, a teacher,
and a senator’s aide. This parade of professions belonged to one man— Frank T. Moran, who
built the house in 1898.

FRANK THOMAS MORAN

Frank Moran was born in Shirland, lllinois, on May 12, 1872, the son of Thomas and Elizabeth
(Daily) Moran. After graduating from Rockford Academy, he taught in Winnebago County.
While teaching, he became a correspondent for the Rockford newspaper (called the Morning
Star, Morning Republican, and Rockford Daily Republican in biographical articles on Moran).

The Rockford paper finally hired Moran as a full-time reporter in the fate 1880s, and he rose
to the position of city editor within six years. In December 1892, Moran became editor of
the Boone County Dispatch, which he co-published with T. Cole Anderson. Moran and An-
derson sold their interest in the Dispatch a short time later to A. H. Keeler, and the paper’s
name became the Daily Northwestern.

In November 1894, after a brief return to the Rockford paper, Moran bought half-interest in
the weekly Boone County Republican and co-published it with Charles Beverly.

As he prepared to print the first issue of the Boone County Republican as a daily — giving
Belvidere two dailies— he and Beverly bought out the Daily Northwestern. Thus, the Bel-
videre Daily Republican was born.

Journalism wasn't Moran'’s only interest, although he once said he couldn't be dragged away
from the job “even with a Gatling gun.” He served as Belvidere’s postmaster from 1901 -
1914, presiding when the new post office at State and Meadow streets was dedicated in 1910.

Moran was an aide to the U.S. Congressman Charles E. Fuller, who made him secretary of
the U.S. House Committee of Invalid Pensions from 1919-1926.

He married Edna Galey on April 3, 1894, and they had two daughters, Bernita and Verona.
An expert angler, he spent a lot of time fishing on Wisconsin's Lake Delavan and Long Lake.

He died, crippled by arthritis, on August 24, 1949. Edna Moran stayed in the house until her
death in 1967.

THE HISTORY KEEPER
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If Walls Could Talk Continued

THE HOUSE - Colonial Revival

The asymmetrical, two-story house still has its original oak floors on the first floor and pine floors upstairs. A fireplace with
tile trim remains in the entry hall, flanked by sliding “pocket” doors leading to a dining room and parlor.

Oak pillars and other woodwork grace the entry hall. A six-paneled swinging door leads from the dining room to a pantry,
its walls still lined with original cabinetry. A servant's staircase leads from the pantry to the second floor.

Upstairs, a wide hallway divides four bedrooms. A transom window was placed over each bedroom door. The rooms on the
Menominee Street side of the house are seven-sided, while the rooms on the other side have six sides.

The house features many window shapes, including a keyhole window in the south gable and a row of ribbon windows in the
front gable. Pilasters flank the southern bay’s double windows on the second floor. Dentils and brackets ornament the

house.

A one-story porch supported by classical columns wraps around the front and south side. Floral swags and festoons fill the
porch gable over the front door.

Artifacts Found During Renovations

If you are
interested in
Residents that attended the August 26, 2016 Neighbors Night brought in and/or discussed items that were havi ]
aving a pri
found on their properties. A corset, large newspaper image and a letter from a local company was found in a . ey
kitchen ceiling and stories of dishware being found during a privy dig were shared. g on your
property
please

Privy Digs are growing in popularity. Per Wikipedia, Privy digging is the process of locating and investigating
the contents of defunct outhouse vaults. The purpose of privy digging is the salvage of antique bottles and
everyday household artifacts from the past. Privy digging is a form of historical digging and is often conducted = Pivoras at the

contact Anna

on private residential properties. Privies are also called pits, holes, and chambers. Boone County
. . o - . . Historical

Most privies are located behind the building or buildings which they served. In major urban areas, such as

older cities on the US east coast, they are commonly found in the rear section of the residential lot and their ~ Museum at

size will vary considerably from place to place. 815-544-8391.

Some privy diggers also research excavation sites where old houses and other buildings, such as factories,
saloons, and hotels once were. The use of heavy machinery can lead to indications of stone or brick struc-
tures and other subterranean anomalies being unearthed. This in turn can lead to discoveries of privies, cis-
terns, root cellars, and trash pits. Permission to salvage on these sites can lead to remarkable discoveries
with relatively little physical effort but this is the exception to the rule.

Resource Corner!

The Boone County Historical Museum at 314 South State Street has a vast collection of pictures, articles,
artifacts and records.

The Ida Public Library at 320 North State Street can provide researchers with books, newspapers and some
records.

Boone County Historical
Museum. 314 South State

There are many catalogs that one can purchase that lists historical fixtures for renovations and other items.



The Belvidere Historic Preservation Commission (the
Commission) has been a part of the community for
decades. The Commission is comprised of seven
members who live in Boone County, work for or own
Belvidere Historic Preservation property within the City of Belvidere as well as a staff
Commission liaison. The Commission’s goal is to promote the

protection, enhancement, perpetuation and use of |

401 Whitney Boulevard improvements of special character or historical inter-
' Suite 300 est or value for the health, prosperity, safety and
J Belvidere, IL 61008 welfare of the people of the City. Since its inception,
the Commission has landmarked 26 local properties,
Phone: 815-547-7177 five national registry properties, the 2004 West
: Fax: 815-547-0789 Hurlbut Local Historic District, the 2012 North State
E-mail: gdelrose@ci.belvidere.il.us Street National Historic District and the 2012 South

State Street National Historic District. |

. 4 o

http://lwww.ci.belvidere.il.us/
departments/community-
development/historic-preservation

Upcoming Events

Hometown Christmas in Now Accepting 2017 Award
Downtown Belvidere Nominations

Since 2012 the Belvidere Historic
Preservation Commission has hosted

December 2, 2016 kicks off this year's Hometown
Christmas festivities! Please stop by the Boone
County Historical Museum to say hi to the Bel-
videre Historical Preservation Commission mem-
bers and ask questions or share stories. We love
to hear them!

an awards ceremony for those resi-
dential and commercial property
owners that have made appropriate
improvements to their historical
properties. Efforts such as repairing
windows, repainting instead of in-
stalling viny! siding, fixing a front
porch, bringing the inside of a resi-
dence back to life while still respect-
ing the historical features have been
highlighted in the past.

Next Neighbors Night

The next neighbors night will be October 28,
2016. There will be a presenter providing the
history of Belvidere.

Are there any presentations that you would like

to see! Salvagers? Re-furbishers? Construction if you know someone that is deserv-
Companies? Realtors? Paranormal Activities? ing of an award please call Gina at
Please contact Gina at 815-547-7177 and let her 815-547-7177.

know! We will try our best to schedule one.



